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City of Dover, New Hampshire 

March 10, 2020 

Ms. Debra A. Howland 
Executive Director 

OFFICE OF THE CITY ATTORNEY 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit St., Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301-2429 

Re: DW 18-187, City of Dover 

Dear Ms. Howland: 

On March 6, 2020, I received a call from PUC staff in connection with the above matter requesting 
the submission of a letter from the New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services 
("NHDES") confirming sufficient water capacity. Enclosed please find original and six (6) copies of 
an email from NHDES confirming sufficient water capacity. Please do not hesitate to contact me if 
this is not satisfactory or if you need anything else. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call. 

Sincerely, 

Enclosures 
cc: Service List - Sent electronically to: 
Executive.Director@puc.nh.gov 
Amanda.noonan@puc.nh.gov 
Christopher.tuomala@puc.nh.gov 
j.storer@dover.nh.gov 
jayson.laflamme@puc.nh.gov 
ocalitigation@oca.nh.gov 
robyn.descoteau@puc.nh.gov 
steve.frink@puc.nh.gov 



Storer, John 

From: 
Sent: 

Skarinka, Rick < Richard.Skarinka@des.nh.gov> 
Friday, March 6, 2020 1 :20 PM 

To: Storer, John 
Cc: Boulanger, Bill 
Subject: RE: Rollinsford Water Extension 

Security Notice: This email originated outside the City of Dover mail system. Please use caution wilh hyperllnks or attachments. 

Hello John: The New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services (DES) has determined that the City of Dover has 
sufficient water supply capacity to serve the proposed development in Rollinsford. If yGu need any further information 
please contact me. 

Rick Skarinka, P.E, 
Drinking Water & Groundwater Bureau 
NH DES 
603-271-2948 

From: Storer, John <J .Storer@dover.nh.gov> 
Sent: Friday, March 6, 2020 1:09 PM 
To: Skarinka, Rick <Richard.Skarinka@des.nh.gov> 
Cc: Boulanger, Bill <B.Boulanger@dover.nh.gov> 
Subject: FW: Rollinsford Water Extension 

!EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.I 

Rick, 

A single resident in Rollinsford has requested water service from Dover. The resident is located at 7 Hall Street - and we 
already service other Rollinsford properties in the area. But because this specific address hasn't been included in prior 
PUC Franchise Approvals, we need to go through the PUC approval process to install a service for this parcel. 

The PUC (per note below) is requesting approval or a confirmation letter from DES that Dover has sufficient capacity to 
accept this one new residential home. 

Is this something you can help us with? 

Thanks for your time, 

John Storer 
Director of Community Services 
City of Dover, NH 
271 Mast Rd. 
Dover, NH 03820-4169 
e: j.storer@dover.nh.gov 
p: 603.516.6450 f : 603.516.6463 
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